

ANGLOPHONE NORTH SCHOOL DISTRICT

78 Henderson Street • Miramichi, New Brunswick E1N 2R7 Telephone: (506) 778-6075 • Fax: (506) 778-6090 • www.asd-n.nbed.nb.ca

April 22, 2015

Dear Parents/Guardians of Tide Head School, Lord Beaverbrook School and Campbellton Middle School:

On April 20, 2015, the Anglophone North School District Education Council voted in favor of engaging in a sustainability study of Tide Head School, Lord Beaverbrook School and Campbellton Middle School, under the process of Provincial Policy 409: Multi-Year Infrastructure Planning. This study will explore the sustainability of each school with the goal of determining future plans for the schools. According to Policy 409, future plans could include maintaining status quo, repairing schools or closing the schools and placing students elsewhere. This policy can be viewed at http://www.gnb.ca/0000/pol/e/409A.pdf as well as on our district website at http://asd-n.nbed.nb.ca.

The sustainability study will begin with an outline of the process and facts about the three schools as guided by Policy 409. Parents and community members are invited to attend the first public meeting in the consultation process on this sustainability study. This first meeting will be held:

Date: Tuesday, June 9, 2015

Time: 6:30 pm

Location: To Be Announced

A second public meeting will be held where parents and stakeholders may present ideas on the sustainability of the schools. Relevant documentation about this sustainability study can be found on our district website. The second meeting will be held:

Date: Wednesday, September 16, 2015

Time: 6:30 pm

Location: To Be Announced

Anyone wishing to make a presentation at this meeting must advise the district in advance by Wednesday, September 9, 2015. This can be done by emailing the Superintendent at elizabeth.stymiest@gnb.ca or calling 506-778-6301. When emailing, please indicate your name and length of presentation so that it can be added to the agenda.

The third meeting will be held on Monday, September 21, 2015 at the regularly scheduled District Education Council meeting. The venue for this meeting is to be determined.

Sincerely.

Beth Stymiest Superintendent

Anglophone North School District

mest

BS/bd Ref#15075

